
FOUR SEASONS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTERS 8/15/2017 
 
Judy opened the meeting at 7:00 
 
The May General meeting minutes were not read. 
 
Judy welcomed everyone and told everyone that she was the Vice-President but filling the balance of 
Brian Noe's term as President. She also announced that she agreed to run for President in 2018. Judy 
also told everyone we were in need of a Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer.   
 
Les stated that he would work on the election, we need to keep the 'At Large” positions as called for in 
the by-laws. They represent their area, and while they are no longer need to deliver newsletters they 
still needed to report the address so a welcome letter can be sent, or welcome the new resident. They 
also may be needed to deliver newsletters to those without electronic access to the web. 
 
Summerfield Drive speed bumps project was brought up. A group of neighbors headed by Mary Lou 
Reed worked very hard with Metro Public Works. A traffic and speed study was conducted and it was 
determined that Summerfield Drive needed six speed bumps. The group needed 70% of the residents 
on Summerfield to be in favor of speed bumps, the group got nearly 85%.  There was some discussion 
on the subject. Councilman Kramer would pay for half of the project the neighborhood association 
would pay the other half. The total cost would be $13,300.00, our part would be half or $6,650.00. 
 
The financial report was then read by Rose Goodgine, She reported that we have 318 members. She 
also reported our bank balance as of 8/15/17 was $18,462.72, she estimated that if we pay our ongoing 
expenses, and the speed bumps our balance at the end of the year would be approximately $6,875.72.  
A motion was then made to pay our half of the speed bumps of $6,650; it was seconded and approved. 
 
One member stated we need volunteers to go door to door to those who have not paid dues explain 
what FSNA is about and encourage them to join.  Some residents may not know that that FSNA exists 
and what we do, especially new residents. A small group agreed to work on that project. 
 
One person volunteered to take the balance of Judy Buckner term as Vice-President. 
 
A suggestion was made that we consider raising dues and that our $35.00 is a bargain. She also thought 
we should get some estimates on snow removal and see if that was an option during heavier snows. No 
action taken. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 
 
Submitted by Leslie Allen 
 
 
 
 
 


